ACRL/NJLA User Education Committee and VALE Shared Information Literacy Committee
September 13, 2013. 10:00am-12:00pm
Rutgers New Brunswick, Camden, and Newark
Via Videoconference 

[bookmark: _GoBack]In attendance:  Cara Berg, Leslin Charles (Co-Chair, VALE SIL), Steve Chudnick, Claire Clemens, Heather Cook, Heather Dalal (Co-Chair, ACRL/NJLA User Ed.), Pat Dawson, Jaime Donnelly, Bonnie Fong, Mina Ghajar, Erleen Harris, Theo Haynes, Ma Lei Hsieh (Co-Chair, ACRL/NJLA User Ed.), Shirley Jackson, Mei Ling Lo (VALE Website Liaison to VALE SIL), Michelle Martin (Liaison, VALE Executive C’tee), Leslie Murtha, Susan O’Connor, John T. Oliver, Amanda Piekart, Lisa Price, Lynee Richel, Davida Scharf, Amanda Piekart, Roberta Tipton, Beth Bloom, and Donna Wertheimer. 

Heather Dalal chaired this meeting. 

1.  Welcome and introductions. A warm welcome was extended to Steve Chudnick.  Absences    were explained: Megan Dempsey was unable to attend due to scheduling conflicts. 

2.  Minutes.  Minutes of July 30 meeting was approved.

3.  VALE SIL committee Update. Leslin Charles 

a. Welcome was extended to Heather Cook (Caldwell College) who has replaced Nancy Becker. Acknowledgement of Beth Bloom, Marta Deyrup, and other colleagues of Seton Hall who have expressed interest in working with us to identify the skills needed by students as they transition from high school to college. Beth was in attendance.
b. Bonnie Fong and Megan Dempsey are trying to gather information for publications that would not have been covered in the annual report. On the website, there is a page for conferences and another for publications. We aim to showcase our scholarly pursuits. 
c. Thank you to Mina Ghajar and Amira Unver for hosting the Curriculum Mapping workshop at the College of St. Elizabeth on August 5. There were 25 attendees. 
d. The Vale Executive has provided committee chairs with training for Adobe Connect and we will be using this for our next meeting on November 8. Members were encouraged to take advantage of the training being provided for the wider membership.  


4.  NJLA User Education Committee Update: Ma Lei Hsieh/Heather Dalal

a. NJLA College and University section website. Heather and Ma Lei have been trained on Drupal and have access to edit documents. All minutes that were on the wiki have been migrated to the website. They have been categorized and a menu is available. 
b. Members were asked to register as going forward this would be the list being used to disseminate information. 
c. There was a recommendation to start a Google group which would allow task forces to work together easily. Lisa and Heather will investigate the emerging technologies that will facilitate our communication in the committee. 

5. VALE Executive Committee Update.  Michelle Martin

There has been no Executive Committee meeting since June. The next one is scheduled for Friday September 20. The Annual Report of the VALE Sil committee has been received. The call for proposals date will probably be decided at that meeting and Michelle will send that information via email.   


6. Old Business. 

a. Graduate Library Programs and Information Literacy/Teaching. Brainstorming session continued under new business. 
i. We can talk with local organizations such as Metro and NYLA
ii. Leslin will meet with a SC&I representative and report back on the LIS course running at Rutgers
iii. It appears that at Rutgers there is a focus on information literacy, but it seems to be focused on the practical and not the theory. Efforts have been made to draw in students. There is a job shadowing program underway. 
iv. It was noted that there have been few studies on this and that Nicole Cook, who won an award on the critical role of LIS faculty had done some work on this. 
v. Leslin will meet with a SC&I representative and report back on the LIS course running at Rutgers. 
vi. The sub-committee was revised with membership as follows: Lynee Richel, Leslie Murtha, Heather Dalal, Leslin Charles, and Nancy Weiner. 

7.  New Business. 
a. Collaborate for a research project across academic institutions to determine student IL skills. We talked about one assignment that students of various institutions and do. We would follow one methodology and create a rubric to assess student performance. A sub-committee will be formed. Davida will convene this group.   
b. A Discovery Tool Research Study is underway involving students at the sophomore level and beyond. The Google project at Seton Hall has been extended and it was mentioned that other institutions might be interested. The survey is being finalized this fall. Rider University, Drew University, and Montclair State University have joined Seton Hall in the study. 
c. Lynee appealed to the committees for ideas and information on Information Literacy in a Gen Ed program. Among the ideas that came out are a scavenger hunt, a Pre/Post Test activity, and online assessments. Notably, at Seton Hall, librarians are involved in designing the core curriculum. Progression Standards are being integrated and librarians also evaluate syllabi for 300 level courses. Other librarians indicated that they would be willing to share what they are doing. 
d. Mina raised the topic of online instruction and the assessment of Information Literacy in an online environment as an area to be considered by the committees. 

8. Professional Development: Davida Scharf presented her research: An Intervention and Assessment to Improve Information Literacy. 
Respectfully submitted,
Leslin Charles, Recorder



